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UPTON BISHOP PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 1st April 2019 

In The Millenium Hall, Upton Bishop at 7.30pm 

Present: 
Cllr Keith Cornwall 

Cllr Chloe Rusby 

Cllr Tony Chudziak 

Cllr Fiona Manns 

 

Cllr Barry Durkin was also in attendance 

 

 

Thirteen parishioners were in attendance 

Minutes taken by: Sarah Lawrence 

Minute 
Item 

  Action 

    
 
 
 
1 

  
 
 
Open Discussion for Local Residents to Raise Local Issues 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

1.1 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
1.2 
 
 
 
 
1.3 
 
 
 
 
 
1.4 
 
 
 
1.5 
 
 
 
 

The dogs at Lower Foxhall Farm was brought up by one 
parishioner, and Cllr Barry Durkin confirmed that the matter 
was still with Herefordshire Council legal team. He also 
confirmed once again that the RSPCA were happy with the 
conditions the dogs are kept in.  And also suggested everyone 
effected by the noise pollution, keep a record for Environmetal 
Health.  One parishioner who had already been in touch with 
Environmental Health reported that they were very dismissive 
of the matter.  It was suggested to put a note on the website 
for all parishioners effected to contact the council  
 
 
Some of the parishioners were still concerned re the parking at 
‘The Pound’.  The Clerk confirmed that a letter had been sent 
with no response.  A letter suggesting legal action, and some 
posts in the ground was suggested 
 
One parishioner questioned the lighting at Pomona Grove, and 
Cllr Durkin confirmed that he would be happy to support a a 
Parish Councillor on this matter.  Cllr Keith Cornwall confirmed 
that he would move forward with the matter to try and get the 
lighting reduced 
 
Some of the parishioners complained about the lack of 
progress with the NDP, and the Cllrs confirmed that this was 
still under review 
 
One of the parishioners wanted to discuss fossil fuels, the 
climate emergency, and the new extraction rebellion.  This 
parishioner also suggested holding a meeting with the support 
of the Parish Council to raise awareness.  The Parish Council 
supported this idea 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr Keith Cornwall 
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2 
 
 
 
3 
 
 
4 
 
 
5 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
6 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7 
 
 
 
8 
 
 
 
 
9 
 
 
 
10 
 
 
 
 
 
11 
 
 
 

1.6 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2.1 
 
 
 
3.1 
 
 
4.1 
 
 
5.1 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
6.1 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7.1 
 
 
 
8.1 
 
 
 
 
9.1 
 
 
 
10.1 
 
 
 
 
 
11.1 
 
 

One parishioner was in attendance to discuss the defibrillator.  
Cllr Keith Cornwall wanted to move forward with funding etc, 
but Cllr Fionna Manns pointed out that no sites had been 
passed by the Parish Council at the present time.  It was 
suggested that Cllr Keith Cornwall make proposals for 
suggested sites at the next meeting, and also speak to ‘The 
Moody Cow’ regarding the existing defibrillator 
 
Accept Apologies for Absence 
Cllr Patrick Bailey, Cllr Robert Wallbridge, Cllr Mike Tyers 
 & Cllr Diana Forester sent apologies 
 
Declarations of Interest 
None 
 
Minutes of the Meeting Held on Monday 4th March 2019 
These were signed off by Cllr Tony Chudziak 
 
Councillor Barry Durkin’s Report 
Cllr Barry Durkins report gave details on the following:- 
Purdah 
Voting on 2nd May 
Natural Flood Management 
Pothole Repairs 
Stoke Lacey and Holme Lacey Bridge Repairs 
 
Items Not on the Agenda 
The Clerk confirmed that she had been in touch with ‘The 
Chimes’ to enquire as to why some of the information 
submitted had not been printed.  The contact confirmed there 
was limited space.  It was suggested at the meeting that the 
document be shrunk.  The Clerk confirmed she would suggest 
this to ‘The Chimes’ 
 
Dogs – Lower Foxhall Farm 
This matter was discussed in item 1.1 
 
 
Lengthsmans Scheme 
Cllr Keith Cornwall confirmed that he would meet with the 
Lengthsman to point out all ditches that needed addressing.  
The Clerk was requested to send contact details through 
 
Highways 
Cllr Tony Chudziak confirmed that pot holes were still being 
repaired regularly 
 
Salvation Army Clothes Bank 
The Clerk confirmed that the Salvation Army had been in touch 
regarding the placement of a clothes bank on the Millenium 
Hall grounds.  The Clerk confirmed that she would send the 
details through to the Millenium Hall Committee for discussion 
 
Financial Matters 
The following payments were approved:- 
Lengthsmans invoice for March- £220.00 
Clerks expenses for March - £15.42 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr Keith Cornwall 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Clerk 
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12 
 
 
13 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
12.1 
 
 
13.1 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Clerks salary difference x 8 months - £43.76 
HALC - £503.02 
 
Items for Consideration at the Next Meeting 
None 
 
Date of the Next Meeting 
Tuesday 7th May 
 
 
 
 
Meeting Closed at 8:44pm 
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